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29th Session of the UPR working group

Recommendations by Finland to Burundi
18 January 2018
Mr. President,

Finland wishes to thank the Government of Burundi for its national report. Despite some actions taken to improve and protect human rights in Burundi, such as the ratification of the CRPD, we note with concern the deterioration of the human rights situation in the country witnessed by many stakeholders and observers during the last years. 
Finland wishes to make the following two recommendations:

1) Firstly, Finland recommends Burundi to allow civil society activists, journalists and international human rights organizations to carry out their work without obstruction and reprisals, including by lifting the legal and financial measures targeting them. 

2) Second, Finland recommends Burundi to immediately undertake independent, effective and impartial investigations into allegations of extrajudicial executions and unlawful and excessive use of force by security forces, and where there is sufficient admissible evidence, prosecute those suspected of responsibility.
Finland is very concerned about the acts of the Burundian authorities against human rights defenders, who have sought to cooperate with this very body. Finland further emphasizes the importance that the Burundian government fully cooperates with the UN and the Commission of Inquiry on Burundi. We also urge the Burundian government to promptly adhere again to the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court. 
Thank you.
